MONTHLY MEETING June 18, 1992

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, June 18, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with supervisors Ronald Golba, Joseph Budai and Richard Schweinsberg present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to approve the minutes as read from the May 14, 1992 meeting.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to approve the general fund bills.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to approve sewer fund bills.

Motion by Richard Schweinberg second by Joseph Budai to approve wage tax refunds.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to approve the Herman Leckner Estates Subdivision.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to approve the following payments for the Penn Vest Waterline Extension Project:

City of New Castle: \$25,000 (Easement through Golf Course) Copple, Rizzo & Associates: \$52,414.0 Larry Baker Contracting: \$69,425.12 Suska Contracting: \$32,898.98

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to award the contract for purchase of 1992 Dump/Chassis to Midway Motor for \$25,128.00.

The floor was then opened to the public for resident's comments: Residents in attendance questioned on the status of the investigation of the General Services Federal Surplus Property. There were told that the matter has been turned over to the federal authorities for further investigation.

Other residents in attendance questioned as to when the pump house would be completed and when they would be able to tap into the waterline. They were informed that the pump was due for delivery by June 26, 1992, and that the pump house should be completed upon delivery of the pump.

Patty Circelli questioned on the status of the rezoning of the R-3 area located off of the Frewmill Road. She was informed that Malcolm Strachan, planning consultant, had given a favorable review for the rezoning, and that the board would proceed. There was then a motion by Richard Schweinsberg and a second by Joseph Budai to rezone this area from R-3 to R-1.

Mike Circell questioned the board on the expansion of the YDC. Supervisor Budai stated that Mr. Bob Liggett had informed that board that the center was adding 48 beds and taking out 43. Mr. Budai was not sure if the center was expanding for those other than juveniles.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to adjourn.

Teresa K. Sibeto

Secretary/Treasurer